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UTILITIES ADMINISTRATION 
MEMORANDUM NO. 21 – 28 

 
DATE: June 2, 2021 
 
TO:  Gregory P. Harrison, City Manager 
 
Via:  A. Randolph Brown, Utilities Director 
 
FROM: Shana Coombs-Gordon, Utility Compliance & Efficiency Manager   
               
SUBJECT:  $500,000 Reuse Grant Amended Agreement Execution with SFWMD 

 
The Utilities Department received a grant from the South Florida Water Management District 
(SFWMD) in 2019 to install reuse services north from NE 16th Street to NE 24th Street and east 
from NE 23th Avenue to the Cul-De-Sac extremities bordering the Intra-coastal Waterway. 
 
City Commission approved the grant through resolution number 2020-115 that was passed and 
adopted on January 28, 2020. The project for which this grant funding is to be utilized 
experienced delays attributed to COVID-19.  
 
The current agreement will expire on June 30, 2021. In an effort to secure this funding source, 
we are requesting the approval and execution of amendment number one. The only changes 
are the deliverable due dates along with the term of the agreement. The term was extended by 
an additional year to provide us with adequate time for project completion, which is June 30, 
2022. 


